
Town of Denning Planning Board Meeting Minutes
June 16, 2022

The meeting is called to Order at 6:09 pm.

Present:
Chairman Joseph Sibiga
Board Members:  Shelley Curry, Anthony Carminati and Katherine Parr
Absent:
Chris McInerney, Steve Bobik and Travis Coddington
Public Present:  Councilman Kevin Smith 

Chairman Sibiga states he received correspondence from:

 Advertising  informational  letter  from Campanelli  and  Associates  Attorneys  At  Law offering
counsel services for Local Zoning Ordinances to deal with Irresponsible placement of 5G towers
in our area.  File.

 Email  received  from Town Clerk  regarding  phone  call  from Frank  Parslow at  Stone  Ridge
Excavating  and Logging who submitted  a  Logging Notification  for  work on David  White’s
property at 64 Round Pond Road.  Chairman Sibiga will contact Frank to make sure he has what
he needs in regard to the property’s NYC easement. Discussion follows regarding the fact that
the  Town  does  not  “permit”  logging,  but  the  Town  does  require  a  completed  Logging
Notification with a start and end date of the project, proof of the required insurance, and the
$100.00 fee payable to the Town.  It is determined that Chairman Sibiga will contact the logger
directly to discuss the loggers’ concerns regarding the easement.

Chairman Joe Sibiga reads the previous months’ meeting minutes.  He requests a Motion be made to
accept the minutes as read.  Motion made by Anthony Carminati and Seconded by Katherine Parr.  

Chairman Sibiga states there is no new or old business before the Planning Board at this time.  He has
not heard back from Mr. Kobayashi regarding the Honzo Haven Project.

Chairman Sibiga asks if Town Board Liaison Kevin Smith has any comments.  Councilman Smith has
no comments.

Chairman Sibiga asks for Board Comments:

Anthony Carminati  states that a Neversink Town Board Meeting will  be held at  the Claryville Fire
Department  Hall  on  July  12th,  2022  regarding  the  Kerilands  resort  proposal.   Discussion  follows
regarding attendance.

Motion to adjourn the Meeting at 6:40 pm made by Steve Bobik and Seconded by Shelley Curry.

The next Town of Denning Planning Board Meeting will be held at 6 pm on July 21, 2022.
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